

Office of the Mayor Tony Van Bynen

January 5, 2009

Dear Resident.

By now you have received a letter and map informing you about a Risk Assessment that is being conducted on the soils in the wooded lots and trail in your area.

We are providing an updated map showing the areas that will be a part of this study and clarifying the date of the upcoming Public Information Centre which will take place on **Tuesday, January 13, 2009** at 7 p.m. in the Town of Newmarket Municipal Offices located at 395 Mulock Drive.

We welcome you to attend a pre-meeting open house from 6 p.m. – 7 p.m. if you would like to discuss the matter one-on-one with the Mayor, your Ward Councillor or the experts. Applicable material such as maps and frequently asked questions and answers will also be displayed in the Council Chambers for you to review.

Representatives from the Ministry of the Environment, York Region Medical Officer of Health Office and other specialists will be on hand to answer your questions and address any concerns you may have.

The agenda for the Public Information Centre is as follows:

Agenda

• 6 p.m. – 7 p.m. Pre-meeting open house

 7 p.m. – 8 p.m. Welcome, panel introductions and formal presentations from environmental experts

• 8 p.m. – 9 p.m. Questions and answers and concluding remarks

We look forward to seeing you on January 13. If you are unable to attend and have questions, please call the Town of Newmarket at 905-895-5193 or visit the Town of Newmarket's website at www.newmarket.ca for updates and a compilation of resources and information available on this subject.

Sincerely,

Tony Van Bynen Mayor

Tony con hy

Dennis Ramsarran Ward 6 Councillor